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13 March 2023
To: The National Police Commissioner, Lt. Gen. Sehlahle Fannie Masemola
CC: The Western Cape Provincial Commissioner, Lt Gen Thembisile Patekile

By email: selepemashadi@saps.gov.za ; depnatcom@saps.gov.za ;PatekileT@saps.gov.za 
Dear Lt. Gen. Masemola
ALLEGATIONS OF A1 STATEMENTS ONLY BEING TAKEN IN ENGLISH AT SAPS STATIONS IN THE WESTERN CAPE
I write to you with reference to various Western Cape SAPS stations advising that they will only be taking A1 statements in English, and no other language.
It is most concerning that such a decision may be taken given the multiplicity of languages that are spoken in the Western Cape. I also want to point out to both yourself, and Lt General Patekile, that the Constitution provides for 11 official languages in this country, and all languages must be treated equally. Additionally, section 6(3)(a) of the Constitution states that: 

“The national government and provincial governments may use any particular official languages for the purposes of government, taking into account usage, practicality, expense, regional circumstances and the balance of the needs and preferences of the population as a whole or in the province concerned; but the national government and each provincial government must use at least two official languages.” (my emphasis)
Given that SAPS is a national compliment, under national leadership, any decision taken to record A1 statements only in English will be a violation of the Constitution. Notwithstanding the above, statements are already currently taken in multiple languages, and it would be nonsensical to now remove these languages without cause.

However, the most severe consequence would not only be the violation of the Constitution, but the refusal of officers to take A1 statements in the mother tongue of victims will only lead to victims not reporting crimes at all. This will only play into the hands of criminals who may now specifically target communities of non-English speaking persons.

Given the consequential nature of this alleged decision, I trust that you will address this with the urgency that it requires. Accordingly, I request that you confirm, in writing, that no such directive exists, or shall come into operation, by close of business, 17 March 2023.

Yours sincerely,

M. Gen. Okkie Terblance MP
DA Deputy Shadow Minister of Police
National Assembly
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